
Question on notice no. 2

Portfolio question number: Ahpra-2024.002

2023-24 Additional estimates

Community Affairs Committee, Australian Health Practitioner Regulation
Agency Portfolio

Senator Gerard Rennick: asked the Australian Health Practitioner Regulation
Agency on 15 February 2024—

Senator RENNICK: There was a reported suspected death of a 17-year-old from the
Shingrix vaccine. I had a look at the product assessment report, and it said that there
had actually been no safety and efficacy testing of Shingrix established in children
and adolescents. The indication was for people older than 50 years of age. Have you
looked into why a doctor would give a 17-year-old that vaccine given that that wasn't
what was recommended?

Mr Fletcher: I'd have to take on notice whether we've had a notification in relation to
that specific situation. I should also note that I may be quite limited in what I can
actually tell you given the confidentiality and privacy protections within national law,
but I am happy to take your question on notice and come back to you on that.
Answer —
Please see attached answer.
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Question: 

Senator RENNICK: There was a reported suspected death of a 17-year-old from the Shingrix 
vaccine. I had a look at the product assessment report, and it said that there had actually 
been no safety and efficacy testing of Shingrix established in children and adolescents. The 
indication was for people older than 50 years of age. Have you looked into why a doctor 
would give a 17-year-old that vaccine given that that wasn't what was recommended?  

Mr Fletcher: I'd have to take on notice whether we've had a notification in relation to that 
specific situation. I should also note that I may be quite limited in what I can actually tell you 
given the confidentiality and privacy protections within national law, but I am happy to take 
your question on notice and come back to you on that.  

Answer:   

No.  

Ahpra has not received a notification about a case that matches this description. 

 


